Storage Container Units, Lakeside, Llandrindod Wells
Supporting statement                                         7/1/2021
1. Introduction

The new storage units are intended for use as storage only for hay bales for the consumption of sheep on the immediate surrounding fields.  All 3 fields produce approximately 200 bales.  Providing this means of storage for the bales on-site will greatly reduce the need to transport bales from site for off-site distant storage, and then having to return the bales piecemeal to site to feed sheep as the need arises.
During periods of difficult winter weather the transport of hay to site can be impossible, leading to severe adverse implications for the health and welfare of the sheep.  Having hay stored on site in these units will avoid this scenario, and ensure that the welfare of the sheep is maintained all year round.

2. Environmental Sustainability

Energy Efficiency

The new buildings will be unheated storage containers so no energy saving measures have been incorporated.  Avoiding travel to move the bales from site for storage and then back to site for consumption will greatly reduce Co2 emissions from vehicles.
Materials

The containers will be set on concrete pads and be a re-use of used shipping containers, so constitute recycling of these items, reducing waste.  
Bio-diversity

The current site use is as sheep grazing, so the proposed site use will not adversely affect the current site flora.

3. Movement to, from and within the development

Access to the new buildings will be provided by means of the existing field access from the main road.
4. Character

Scale

The new storage units are very moderate in scale, and are not considered to have an adverse impact on the surrounding area.  
Appearance

The storage units will be painted to match the existing shed on site.
It is considered therefore that the buildings will not detract from the visual amenity of the area.

Amount

The area of the buildings is minimal and considered appropriate to the site area.
5. Community Safety

From the perspective of security and crime prevention, the buildings will be close to the edge of the town, ensuring a high level of security for storage, so no specific design measures have been incorporated to address this issue.
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